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Office Outlook:

Teacher Appreciation week is May 5th – 9th!  Let’s take the time to honor our teachers during this week, for the role they play in our student’s lives. 
The end of the school year is quickly approaching.  Please make sure your student is gathering all of their library and classroom books they have checked out throughout the year.  The due date to return all library items is May 27th to avoid charges.

6th grade happenings:

It has been a great spring for the 6th graders. We finished our OAKS testing for the first round. If they met they are done and if they didn't they will have another try. 6th grade track districts is Monday May 5th at YC go support our 6th graders. Keep reading at home.
Turning Points with Mr. Turner


Spring is here!  Great weather puts a smile on our faces and adds energy to the classroom.  Help us keep your kids focused as we push through the last 9 weeks.  We are beginning “Roll of Thunder Hear My Cry” and we are witnessing great examples of literary devices such as metaphors, similes, personification and hyperbole.  We are using compare and contrast to track character and plot development and we are using story boarding to help us retell each chapter.  Although the topic of racism is not pleasant, we are learning what it could have been like for a 7th grade student in the south in 1933 and we are developing empathy for those who lived through this.


In literacy we are finishing up an adaptation of “Running for My Life” through the creation of a graphic novel. We hope that it will add interest and meaning for those that may struggle with reading and it has been a good project for each student to focus upon the main idea of each chapter.

Learning with Lindsey:

8th grade science has just finished up looking at how climates are different and how they have changed. The next concept we will be looking at is our impact on climates. Then hopefully we will get to space the last part of the year. Students have been doing a great job. In 7th grade science students have been learning about how electric generators and motors work.  The next topic will be looking at will be the structure of molecules and then going on to thermal energy. After we take a look at that we will explore electromagnetic waves. The kids have been doing really well in each class and I am very proud of their continued improvement!

8th Grade Language Arts

In Language Arts students have started reading Call of the Wild by Jack London.  Before reading students explored the life of Jack London and the history of the Klondike gold rush.  We are using the audio-book for the in-class reading of the novel which leaves time to have in depth conversations in class about what is going on in the book.  We should finish up the book in the middle of May. We will end the year with writing activities in order for students to demonstrate their growth in informational and argumentative writing. 

Please check your students’ planner and assignment log to see if they are up to date with their work. Remember- To become a better reader, students need to practice reading, not just during the school day so encourage your student to find a book to read. 

***E-mail is the best way to get in contact with me: lisa.thomas@dayton.k12.or.us
8th Grade State Testing

On April 28th-May 2nd 8th grade students participated in Round 2 of OAKS assessments in Math, Reading, and Science.  Students will transition to a new assessment system next year called SMARTER BALANCED for Reading, Writing, and Math.  OAKS will still be used for Science until a new assessment is developed for the new Science standards (Next Generation). If you have questions about testing please contact Caroline Wildhaber or Lisa Thomas.

Book Orders

Scholastic Reading Club has two ways to order!!

*Paper orders due by the last Tuesday of the month. CHECKS ONLY- Made out to Scholastic, Inc. and turned in to Mrs. Thomas with order form.

**Online orders are due before the last day of the month. CREDIT CARD payment only https://orders.scholastic.com/L8RTZ (class activation code L8RTZ)

MRS. SOLEM'S STUDENTS OF THE MONTH:

Sunny Forness & Marcos Romero

8TH GRADE U.S. HISTORY 

U.S. History students finished the Government Unit and began discovering how our country grew from the 13 original colonies to the size it is today.  The students produced PowerPoints on a given land acquisition and presented it to the class.  As we finish up Westward Expansion we will spend a few days on the Industrial Revolution, where our economy changed from being primarily agriculture to being industrialized.  During this time period there were many changes taking place in our society.  Immigrants, people from other countries, were coming to our country and Social Reformers were trying to make changes to improve the life of others.  

7TH GRADE SOCIAL STUDIES

 The Social Studies students spent the month learning about Medieval Europe – the Dark Ages.  They discovered what life was like living under the Feudalism system.  Each student took on a role within the Feudalism system (a Noble/Lord, a Knight/Vassal, a Merchant/Craftsman, a Serf/Peasant) and together with other necessary roles created a successful Manor.  They also learned the impact the Crusades had on Europe and the rest of the world.

Comments From the Crapper


The computer based math classes have opened my eyes to new opportunities as a teacher and as a parent.  It is nice for students to do practice and receive immediate feedback on the problems they are working through.  The 7th graders using IXL have been working through a set of concepts as a class, which has it’s advantages and disadvantages.  The biggest advantage is that students don’t get to pass a concept until they can show sufficient understanding.  The 8th graders using ALEKS is nice, because students only work on concepts that they don’t know through being assessed before each unit. 


Integrated 1 has entered into the world of geometry with translations, rotations, and reflections.  These are concepts that lead to more hands on experiences that we have had this year.  Students who have an I in any learning target can take a test to raise that grade, please encourage your students to let me know what learning targets they need to retake.  


Math 8 students have done well learning about linear equations.  I have been impressed with how well they have done with such difficult concepts.  We are moving into systems of linear equations, which will allow the students to see how all the concepts they learned this year can actually be used in real life.  This unit will probably take the remainder of the school year, so it will be great to end the year on such a momentous unit.

Symons Says
It is hard to believe that the end of the school year is so close! I have been using the time this week to meet with students to talk about their growth in reading. It is important that students show growth in all academic areas. Ask your student to answer these three questions:

· What is your growth target for the OAKS reading test?

· What prevents you from working your hardest on the reading test?

· What are the solutions to those problems?

The students should have an answer to each question. If not, please email me. I will remind them so they can share the information with you.  Many of my students have been working online on the website, www.mobymax.com.This has practice lessons for reading, vocabulary, math, writing and grammar activities. Students receive lessons based on their needs. Your student may sign in at home for extra practice each night. Students who use the program regularly have shown improvement in their skill levels.


Mix’ it up with Math
It is hard to believe we are nearing the end of April already. I know every year seems to go a little faster than the last, but this one seems to have flown by. Although we are nearing the home stretch, there is much learning to be done. I encourage my students to stay the course and not let outside distractions keep them from reaching their full potential as a student. Our first round of OAKS testing recently finished up. Many of my students met benchmark. Some for the first time in three years for math. It was great to see the excitement on their faces and hear them express how proud they were to meet or exceed. Others showed large growth and fell into the "nearly meets" category. They will be taking their second round of OAKS soon.

I encourage you parents to continue to support your student/s along the way and to help them remain focused this final month and a half. They will feel so much better about themselves at the end if they know they kept disciplined focus and a strong work ethic until the last bell rings.  

Music Notes
April has been a busy month so far for our Middle School. On April 22nd the MS Advanced band traveled to Forrest Grove to play at the OMEA District III band festival. Our students played well and also were able to hear from several groups from around out corner of Oregon. On April 24th, the MS Choir attended a Choir Festival at the Delphian School in Sheridan. This was an informal gathering providing choirs a non-threatening venue to share their music. Our students had a great time and sang well. I hope this will become a yearly tradition. We have one more festival approaching for the MS Intermediate Band on May 22nd in Forrest Grove. 

Spring Concerts will be on June 3rd for Middle School and May 29th for High School. Keep your eye out for flyers with location and times.

Teeter’s Blurb:
Students in reading/writing classes are continuing to work on developing their skills in taking notes while reading and writing summaries as we continue to work our way through the book Running for My Life.  They are showing good improvement during practice activities.  I look forward to seeing their growth on assessments over the next few weeks.  

Students working on IXL are showing mastery over skills that they are practicing each week.  Please encourage them to get onto the computer at home to practice.  They can select new tasks or redo tasks that they have already mastered in order to keep their skill level high.  Practice at home is one major component of student success in the classroom.  Thank you for your support.  


The following people received Pirate Pride awards this month:

Christepher Arguello, Gabrielle Baldwin-Shadden, Adelaide Belinsky, August Bergquist, Kallin Blackburn, Sarai Carbajal, William Druery, Piper Humphries, Cole Jacks, Jordan Jennings, Ben Lilly, Davin Long, David Montanez, Karla Rosas-Mora, Alex Segundo, Jeshua Vawter, Taylor West and AJ Zimmerman
Congratulations to the Pirate Pride Pizza Winners:

William Druery, Jordan Jennings, Davin Long, Karla Rosas-Mora, Alex Segundo, Taylor West and AJ Zimmerman
Do Right Awards:
March~ HUMILITY

Grace Adams, Rubi Garcia-Mota, Miranda McKay, Madyson Olmstead and Bethany Shirley

April~ HONESTY

Cami Helvie, Blake Larsen, David Montanez and Sean Phipps
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Ponderings of a Principal…


We are approaching the final stretch of the school year.  Students will be finishing up their last round of OAKS testing within the month and will start planning for next year.  Forecasting for next year's classes will begin next week, so be looking for information coming home needing parent signatures as students make requests for classes.  This is the time of the year that is most difficult for students to stay on top of their studies.  The days are getting longer and the temptation to choose play over homework is looming.  Please encourage your students to stay on top of their work, utilize their binders to organize and plan ahead, and to frequently view Home Access Center to check their grades.  Students who do not pass their core classes at the end of the semester will be recommended for summer school.  May is a fun time at school with May Week approaching and our schoolwide book celebration and the upcoming ASB elections.  Encourage your student to get involved and make the most of the remainder of the school year.
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May Track:


5th~	6th grade Track Meet @ YC


8th~ 	7/8th grade Districts @ HOME








May:





5th-9th ~	MAY WEEK


8th ~	May Day Assembly


9TH ~	Cut off date


13th~	IPR 3 Grading Day


20th~	JH Book Study


22nd~	Do Right Assembly (10:40am)


	True Pirate Day


23rd~	No School- Furlough Day


26th~	No School- Memorial Day


28th~	Pirate Pride Day











June:


3rd~	JH Band/Choir Concert


6th~	7th period Finals


9th~	1st and 2nd Period Finals


10th~	3rd and 4th Period Finals


11th~	5th and 6th Period Finals


	LAST DAY OF SCHOOL


	Early release!


12th~	Inservice Day


13th~	Grading Day Semester 2
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